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August, 2018 Newsletter of CAMEO Quilters Guild

Bring your smile and
1-Y2 yards of a juvenile fabric
for Charity pillowcases!

A Messaﬂe ﬁom the President

Sharon Cratsenburg

Welcome, CAMEO members. We are now enjoying the “lazy, hazy, crazy days of
summer.” The trees and flowers are lush and full. Temperatures and humidity is soaring
inviting us to take a plunge into an icy lake or a refreshing dip info a neighborhood
pool. Suddenly summer showers surprise us with the glory of a beautiful rainbow end-
ing. We know it is summer when the days are long and everything growing seems fo
flourish. Soon the days will get shorter and it will be time fo think about fall and the
upcoming CAMEQ year.

Our new Board is ready to serve you. We want to welcome all new and previous
members to our group. There are lots of great things in store for you this year. Bring
a friend to the meeting and let them see what CAMEO Quilters Guild has to offer.
Loreen Garrison has booked a great group of speakers for this year. So why don't you
bring a friend and come see what is happening in the Guild? |look forward o seeing
you on September 20, 2018 for our first meeting. Until then enjoy the sunshine.

www.cameoquilters.org « www.facebook.com/CameoQuilters]
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Prqqmms & I/Vorks/tops

Cheryl Cawley
VP, Facilitator

2018-2019 CAMEO Speaker Schedule

10/18/2018 Aniko Feher lecture
“From Basement to Quilt Artist”
10/20/2018 Aniko Feher workshop:
Pattern making for picture quilt, 6 hours.
11/15/2018 John Putnam trunk show:
“Show and tell and laugh”
11/17/18 Open Sew
1/17/19 Lori Miller trunk show
1/19/19 Lori Miller workshop (title to be determined)
2/21/2019 Whistle Stop
2/23/19 Charity Day Open Sew
3/21/2019 Jan Jacobs lecture:
“Quilt Conservation and trunk show”
3/23/2019 National Quilting Day Open Sew
APRIL NOTE: SCHEDULE CHANGE DUE TO
EASTER HOLIDAY WEEK
4/25/2019 Mickey Dupre Lecture & Trunk Show
4/27/2019 Mickey Dupre Workshops:

Morning: *Hand Sewing”

Afternoon: "Whirligig”

5/16/2019 Pam Achatz Trunk Show:
"Bits & Pieces of My Life"

FROZEN BLUEBERRY DESSERT
submitted by Karla Sutton

1 Cup sifted flour

1/4 C brown sugar

1/2 C butter or margarine
pinch salt

Blend above ingredients with pastry blender. Stirin 1/2

C chopped pecans or walnuts. Crumble in 9" square
pan. Bake 15-20 minutes at 350*. Stir on and off to dry
out. Save 1/2 C for topping. Press remaining in pan.

Filling:

8 oz. cream cheese
1/2 C sugar

1 C whipped cream
Blueberry pie filing

Beat together cream cheese and sugar. Fold in

whipped cream. Spread over crumb mixture. Spread 1
C blueberry pie filling over cream mixture and top with
remaining crumb mixture. Freeze.

Double recipe if using 9x13 pan.

To serve, place pan in sink of hot water for 1/2 minute
or so.

Hosp/ta/i{y
IMPORTANT NOTE:

Treats for the September General Meeting will be
provided by the Executive Board.

The website has been rebuilt on a new platform
which displays befter on cell phones and other hand
held devices. When viewing on a phone or tablet, click
on the three bars in the upper left of the home page to
navigate the website. Our website host is no longer pro-
viding support for the original platform.

You can download forms, which are auto-fill, and
save them to your desktop in order to print out for sub-
mission with any checks or receipfs.

www.cameoquilters.org

I/t is better to be kind than to be r[ght.

- Anne Lamott
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Quilter’s
Calendar

submitted by Ann Bonnelli

July 25, 6:30pm

Evening Star Quilters

Debra Danko, lecture: Fabric Garden
10135 Lapeer Road, Davison
www.eveningstarquilters.blogspof.com

July 28-29

Greater Ann Arbor Quilt Guild

QUILT SHOW- Rock Around the Block: Quilts
Washtenaw Community College

Morris Lawrence Building

4800 E. Huron River Dr. Ann Arbor. info@gaaqgg.com

July 30,9 -4

Jackson Quilt Guild

3225 Fourth St., Jackson
www.piecesandpatchesquiltguild.org
Jeanne Perrine - WOW convertible tote bag.
Workshop at Hankerd Inn

August 16

Capitol City Quilt Guild

Union Missionary Baptist Church

500 S Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd., Lansing
www.capitolcityquiltguild.org.

Garage Sale

CCQG Member and Garage Sale where members can
bring their items for sale and sell to other members. We
will also invite other local quilt Guilds.

August 17-19

Great Lakes African American Quilt Guild
www.glaagn.com

African World Festival Exhibit & Quilting Classes
Charles H. Wright Museum. 315 E. Warren, Detroit

August 22-25, 2018

American Quilters Society Quilt Week
DeVos Place Convention Center,

303 Monroe Ave. NW, Grand Rapids, Ml

August 27,9 -4

Jackson Quilt Guild

3225 Fourth St., Jackson
www.piecesandpatchesquiltguild.org
Sharon Bannister — Applique Techniques
Workshop at Hankerd Inn

August 31 - September 2

Great Lakes African American Quilt Guild
www.glaagn.com

GLAAQN Exhibit at Michigan State Fair
Suburban Showcase Convention Center, Novi

September 8, 9:30-12:00

Great Lakes African American Quilt Guild
www.glaagn.com

Carolyn Bunkley Workshop — Shoe Bag

Livonia Senior Center, 15218 Farmington Road, Livonia

SAVE THE DATE:

Saturday September 22, 2018

Quilts & More Sale

Davison Evening Star Quilt Guild
davisoneveningstarquiltguild@gmail.com

10a.m. to 4 p.m. Admission $1.00

Trinity Lutheran Church

706 W. Flint Street, Davison, Ml 48423 (west of M15 on Flint St.)
Raffle ¢ Door Prizes ¢ Quilting Supplies * Bake Sale

QUILT SHOP CLOSING
submitted by Carol Herzberg

After careful consideration, | have decided to close
Laurel House Quilts and Gifts. The shop's anticipated last
day will be August 30, 2018. | would like to thank you, our
loyal customers, for your support! Starting July 21, allreg-
ularly-priced items in the shop will be 30% off. Finish off a
bolt and receive 40% off that fabric! Minimum cuts will
be .25 yards. All pre-cut fat quarters will be $1.75 (after
discount is applied). All items in our sale/remnant room
(including our teepees) will be an additional 10% off the
posted prices. We hope to see you soon!

Sincerely,
Suzanne Konkle,
Owner

Taking Submissions:

Flint Festival of Quilts/Fiber Arts

October 11-13, 2018
Various Sites - Flint, M| 48502

Contact: Suzanne Lossing
MCACA Regional Regrantor
Greater Flint Arts Council
816 S. Saginaw Street
Flint, Ml 48502
810-735-6303 / Home
Suzanne@ GreaterFlintArtsCouncil.org

Suzanne is looking for quilters / quilt groups/ guilds who
would like to display their quilts in the FLINT FESTIVAL OF
FIBER ARTS ( QUILTS) ... She has rounded up some great
venues for this year. Contact Suzanne for an applica-
tion for individuals or an entire group.
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QUILT SHOW AT
CLAWSON UNITED METHODIST CHURCH
OCTOBER 5 & 6, 2018

Dear CAMEO members,

Please save the date: October 5 and 6, 2018 fo
attend an Old Fashioned Pew Quilt Show at Clawson
Methodist Church - our regular meeting place.

You are also invited to participate in the show by
sharing your quilts for display. This is a great way to show
some of your favorite creations over the years or per-
haps a special antique or family favorite. All quilts will
be handled with utmost care.. In addition, if you are will-
ing fo donate an item for our silent auction, the church
would be most grateful.

Greater details and registration forms will be sent out
by email, Please share this information with those quil-
ters who do not have email. If you have any questions,
please give me a call.

Thank you, Barb Lusk

MICHIGAN STATE UNIVERSITY FIELD TRIP

submitted by Jan Recinos & Henya Rachmiel

On Saturday, June 2nd, about 15 of us, including two
sisters of CAMEO members, gathered at the Michigan
State University Museum for an after hours, behind the
scenes look at (of course) the quilt collection.

Beth Donaldson, quilter and author who works atf the
museum, did the presentation for us. She showed us ten
large quilts, focusing on quilts made in and about Michi-
gan, and Redwork embroidered quilts.

My personal favorite was a “mosaic” applique quilt,
although the redwork embroideries and appliques of
animals came a close second. There was also a quilt
about the Detroit Tigers, designed and sewn by a Defroit
fireman. Beth talked about the history of the individual
quilts and related it to the history of Michigan. We also
talked about quilts made by Native Americans.

Beth then showed us how the quilts in the collection
are stored: wrapped around giant rollers so they will be
supported and not get creases; the rollers were hung on
racks in giant cupboards covered in a special breath-
able clear material in a femperature and humidity con-
frolled room. We goft to peek at many of the other quilts
on their rollers, a tantalizing experience.

Most of us continued on to the Country Stitches quilt
shop, which had lots of beautiful fabrics and a huge ar-
ray of various brands of sewing machines.

CAMEO LIBRARY BOOK AUCTION

A vote was taken during the June Annual Meeting fo
dissolve the CAMEO Library. There is a Bylaw change to
reflect this.

After the June, 2018 Annual Meeting, the Board has
decided to dispense of the library books by having a
silent auction. Thishas been done in the past to reduce
the size of the library. We will have two auctions over
the year, the first in September.

At the September meeting we will have half of the
books set out around the room, with a card attached
to each offering. Bidding will start at $1 (author signed
copies will start at $5) and go up in dollar increments.
You can bid as often as you want. Bidding will be closed
before Show & Tell. The item will go to the person making
the highest bid. The book can then be paid for, and you
will take ownership at that time.

Another silent auction will be held for the remaining
liorary inventory later in the year.

Judy Murray
for the Education Committee

Basic Crazy Quilt Course (BCQC)
Shawkl Design Studio

Some CAMEO members are participating in the
BCQC, which is a free online quilt course, offered at
shawkl.com blog. You can start at any fime. There are
photos on Pinterest displaying some of the work done in
this class:

https://www.pinterest.com/shawkl/basic-crazy-quilt-

course-bcqgc/

http://www.shawkl.com/p/crazy-quilt-courses.html



https://www.pinterest.com/shawkl/basic-crazy-quilt-course-bcqc/
https://www.pinterest.com/shawkl/basic-crazy-quilt-course-bcqc/
http://www.shawkl.com/p/crazy-quilt-courses.html
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CAMEO Quilters Guild
General Meeting - June 21, 2018
Clawson United Methodist Church

Meeting opened at 7:05 by Cindy May, President, with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Karla Sutton moved to accept last month’s minutes. Lynda Draudt seconded. Sharon Cratsenburg asked to correct the minutes
by changing “Susan Cratsenburg” to “Sharon Cratsenburg.” Motion passed and the minutes were accepted.

Election ballots were distributed to all members and nominees for next year’s board were introduced to the membership.
Ballots were completed and turned in before dinner.

Officer and Committee Reports:
Pat Baldauf, Treasurer, reported the balances of financial accounts.

Carole Gilbert reported for Membership that 21 members handed in 2018-19 membership forms at this meeting. Nine forms
were received in the mail.

Barb Lusk reported as liaison to the Audit Committee that the books will close on June 30, and the committee will meet with
the Treasurer and Assistant Treasurer by the end of July. Committee is: Jackie Considine, Cathy Mentkowski, Pat Pillot, and
Rosemary Spatafora.

Cindy May (on behalf of Loreen Garrison, liaison to the Education Committee) informed members of a discussion at the May
board meeting regarding the library. Currently there are 5 bins full of books taking up space in the storage closet, but they are
seldom used. Tina Rink moved that the library be disbanded and the by-laws be changed by deleting “inventory of library/
resource materials” in Article VII Standing and Special Committees 1.D.5.:

Article VII - Standing and Special Committees
Section 1. Standing Committees
D. The Standing Committees shall be: Audit, Charity, Fund-Raising, Hospitality, Education,
Membership, Communications, Nominations and Elections, Programs, and Property.
5. The Education Committee shall be responsible for inventory of all library/resource materials,
sharing educational information and displays or sponsoring field trips.

Linda Watkins seconded, and discussion followed about what to do with the books. Many suggestions were made: sell the
books to members, put the books on “Fabulous Finds” table, sell the books at the next quilt show, give the books away as door
prizes, pass out the books at next year’s first meeting, etc. The motion to disband the library and change the by-laws was
passed by a majority vote. There will be a survey at the September meeting to find out what the members want to do with
the books.

Sandy Peiss presented the results of the election. Next year’s board is:

President Sharon Cratsenburg Corresponding Secretary Kathy Debien
VP Membership Lynda Draudt Treasurer Pat Baldauf
VP Scheduling Jan Recinos Assistant Treasurer Barb Lusk
VP Facilitator Cheryl Cawley Members at Large Darlene Baer,
Recording Secretary Ann Bonnelli Judy Murray, Kathy Wilson

Newsletter costs: Cindy May brought up the problem of the cost of printing and mailing the Silhouette. At the May board
meeting, the board voted to charge members who want to receive the Silhouette in the mail $10/year.

Some members thought this unreasonable, and the cost of printing the Membership booklet was also discussed. It was decid-
ed that next year’s board can change the decision to charge members for mailing the Silhouette.

For Scheduling, the April speaker will be Mickey Dupre.

The President’s quilt was presented to Cindy May by Barb Lusk and Cathy Mentkowski.

Theresa Neilson passed out prizes and gifts from raffle tickets, and Carole Gilbert gave out the Last Chance prize.
Show and Tell followed.

Meeting adjourned at 9:25.

Deadline for articles in the August Silhouette is July 18.

Last Board meeting is Thursday June 28, 7:00, at the home of Cindy May.

Respectfully submitted,

Karla Sutton, Corresponding Secretary (for Ann Bonnelli)
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CAMEO Board Meeting Minutes
June 28, 2018

Meeting of combined boards was called to order at 7:30 pm by Cindy May at her home. Present were Cindy May, Sharon
Cratsenburg, Loreen Garrison, Ann Bonnelli, Karla Sutton, Pat Baldauf,, Barbara Lusk, Cheryl Cawley, Kathy Wilson, Darlene
Baer and Judy Murray

President Cindy reminded Board members who were liasons to committes that all manuals must be turned in, she also distrib-
uted manuals to new incoming Board members

Pat Baldauf and outgoing Assistant Treasurer, Cheryl Cawley will meet on Monday for a pre-audit meeting. Cindy and Sharon
will meet with them before July 15, and the books will be closed out by the end of July. Then the audit committee, Pat Pillot,
Cathy Mentkowski, Rosemary Spatafora, Jackie Considine will meet.

Membership 37 renewals have been received already.

Loreen Garrison. Reported that Mickie Dupre can do two half day workshops if we want on Saturday, April 27". The morning
one is, “Hand Sewing” the Board chose “Whirligig” for the afternoon one, there will be a 30 day cancellation option for this one
if there are not enough registrants.

Library. After the Membership voted to disband the Library at the June Meeting, Cindy located the records from two silent
auctions of Library books that had been held in the past, one in 2007 when 27 books were sold and the other, date unknown,
sold 54! The Board voted to sell off library in the same way, half at the September meeting and the rest probably in November.
Bidding will begin at $5 for autographed books and all others at $1. Increments of $1 for all books. Education Committee will
handle sale.

Turnover to New Board. Some 2017-2018 board members left.

Incoming President Sharon Cratsenburg had 2018-2019 Board introduce themselves. A list of Board Meetings was circulated
for Members to sign up to host. Meetings are usually the Thursday after the Guild meeting, the first meeting will be in August,
date to be determined and November’s will be Tuesday, November 20.

Membership books will be printed in usual way with updates electronically. Newsletter will be mailed only to those without
email. There will be no additional cost. They will be mailed as soon as possible but it takes time for them to be taken to printers/
copiers and then mailed, do not look for them within a day or two of them going out electronically.

Sharon will begin working on the Committees immediately, if you want your first choice get your Membership form in imme-
diately. Each Committee Chair is asked to send a report for each month’s Newsletter. The Member-at-Large is asked to check
that this is being done by their Committees. The role of Members at Large as Liason to Committees was outlined and any special
requests for particular Committees should go to Sharon ASAP.

Retreat Dates not confirmed yet, looking at the beginning of May.
25" Anniversary Quilt Show 2020. Madison Place has been contacted to see availability but no dates chosen yet.

Hospitality Entrance on the side of the Church has worked out well and will continue. Sharon and Barb have keys to the
Church. Barb Lusk will check whether we could use the Church’s small coffee pot. She is hosting a quilt show fund raiser for
the church October 5-6.

Treasurer Finances for this year’s retreat have not been closed yet. Budgets not set yet. Barb, Pat and Sharon will get together
to get names on bank account.

Board provides treats for September meeting
Meeting adjourned 9:10 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Ann Bonnelli, Corresponding Secretary



